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1 Corinthians 3:7  So then neither is he that planteth any thing,  

neither he that watereth; but God that giveth the increase. 

 

WITH SO MUCH NEGATIVE news these days, I would like to share some positive news with you. The 

above verse I Corinthians 3:7 is still in the Bible.  God is still increasing His Kingdom. Souls are still being saved.  During 

our last road trip, I was able to meet with some of our AFBM heroes who are still making a difference in the lives of our 

military and their families. They serve in different parts of our country ministering to different services, but all of them are 

working for one purpose, the Glory of God.   

 

RICK AND SUZI MAHANEY served 21 years in the United States Air Force after which 

Bro. Rick started a servicemen’s center in 2006 outside Barksdale AFB where he continues to 

faithfully serve.  After surgery in 2011 left him in a wheelchair, Bro. Rick continued to be 

faithful to his calling. We can only imagine how many lives have been impacted by his 

faithfulness.  I was able to meet him while he was visiting his son (a second-generation 

missionary) and grandchildren in Killeen, TX, outside of 

Fort Hood. 

 

DREW AND LELA MAHANEY served in South 

Korea for many years.  After feeling God’s call to return to 

the United States, the Lord led him to Fort Hood, TX, 

where he is currently in the process of starting a Christian 

Center to reach the local military community.      

 

LARRY PIERCE served in the United States Army for 20 years.  He has been faithfully 

serving at Keesler AFB in Mississippi for many years.  I have met very few people that work 

harder than Bro. Larry.  His desire to win our service men, women, and their families to the 

Lord is truly an encouragement to me.  

 

I WANTED TO INTRODUCE these missionaries to you because of their 

faithfulness and service to our Lord and to the Military communities where they minister. 

With all of the traveling and preaching in different churches, I’m the busiest I’ve been in years.  God is not finished yet 

with this world; and because of the incredible team we have at AFBM, God will continue to give the increase. 

CONTINUED TRANSITION: On a personal note, after missing many 

family events during our time in Japan, (not complaining; it’s part of 

missionary service), Susan and I were able to attend our Daughter-in-law's 

graduation ceremony.  Teryn Callahan graduated from Pensacola Christian 

College with a degree in Biology. We are very proud of Seth and Teryn and 

the incredible young people they are becoming.  They love the Lord and enjoy 

serving Him.  Very excited to see what is next in their journey.     

 

Ministry Praises:  The opportunity to present our ministry in new churches. 

Ministry Prayer Requests:  Due to our transition, churches have decided to no longer support our ministry.  Please pray 

as we are in need of new supporting churches.   

Family Praises and Prayer Requests:  Our grandson Max James Callahan arrived on May 31st. Our daughter Heather is 

due in November. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Your missionary, Chuck Callahan   1 Corinthians 15:3-4                                       
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